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January 7, 2016

Via email

Mr. Chris Johnson, Chair
chrisjohnson mcc@yahoo.com
Midcoast Community Council
midcoastcommunitycouncil@gmail.com

Please respond to: (650) 363-4753

Re: Request for Midcoast Community Council Recommendation re Request for Certificate of
Public Convenience or Necessity re 2305 Carlos Street, #A, Moss Beach, CA 94038

Dear Mr. Johnson:

This office represents the San Mateo County Planning and Building Department and, from time
to time, we are asked to assist in coordinating the County's response to requests from those seeking
licenses from the State Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control for certificates of public convenience
or necessity. Specifically, in cases where a certain threshold of such licenses has already been exceeded,
the operator must receive from the local governmental agency with land use regulatory jurisdiction over
the area in question a certificate that the public convenience or necessity would be served by issuance of
such a license.

As reflected on the attached form, 17 Companies LLC seeks such a certificate from the County in
connection with the proposed sale of alcoholic beverages at 2305 Carlos Street, #A, in the
unincorporated Moss Beach area. In addition to the attached form, the applicant provided the following
description of the proposed business: "The Wine Room, Moss Beach will be the only wine tasting sit
down wine bar on the coast side covering Half Moon Bay to Montara. There will be places at the bar to
sit along with comfortable chairs to lounge in. We will have a sommelier there who will educate our
customers on wine to heighten their awareness of local wines. I believe that these two facts, will bring it
more customers and will increase other retail stores business in the neighborhood."
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As part of the process for consideration of such a request, the County seeks the recommendation
of the Midcoast Community Council. Because of the relatively short period of time in which the County
has to respond to this request, I am asking that you provide me the Council's recommendation by return
mail at the above address on or before February 1,2016.

Thank you for your assistance and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or
comments regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

JOHN C. BEIERS, COUNTY COUNSEL

By:~~ ~~ __ ~~ _
Melissa D. Andrikopoulos, e y

JCB:mda

Enclosure(s): 17 Companies application

cc: John Beiers and John Nibbelin, Office of the County Counsel
Steve Monowitz and Tiare Pena, Planning and Building Department
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